

Greenup County Schools

The best choice for your education, the best choice for our future.

45 Musketeer Drive Greenup, KY 41144 606.473.9819 Fax: 606.473.5710 Sherry Horsley, Superintendent

November 17, 2014

Greenup County SCHOOL DISTRICT DISTRCT FACILITIES PLAN HEARING REPORT*

A public hearing was held at the <u>Greenup County High School</u> on <u>November 17, 2014</u>, at <u>5:30PM</u> (local time). The purpose of the public hearing was to propose a new District Facility Plan developed by the <u>Greenup County School District</u> Local Planning Committee. The Local Planning Committee (LPC) voted <u>8 votes FOR and 3 votes AGAINST</u> in favor of the proposed new plan on October 20, 2014, and the Board voted <u>4 votes FOR and 0 votes AGAINST</u> in favor of the proposed new plan on October 27, 2014.

There were eleven (11) persons at the hearing exclusive of the hearing officer in attendance. Scott

Burchett, Greenup County Finance Director, served as the locally-appointed hearing officer. Present
at the hearing were four (4) Greenup County Board of Education members, Greenup County
Superintendent, and 6 Community members who signed in on the official sign-in sheet.

COMMENTS

Scott Burchett, District Representative as Hearing Officer called the public hearing to order. The hearing officer outlined the purpose of the hearing and the hearing procedures in accordance with 702 KAR 1:001. It was explained that those persons wishing to speak would be given the opportunity and that written statements would be accepted. All considerations will be made available to the Kentucky Board of Education via the hearing officer's report. The hearing officer read the proposed new District Facility Plan which includes; major renovations to all the district's schools in Priority 2, with nothing planned in Priority 1. Priorities 4 and 5 contain other items the district has decided to include. The proposed plan was available for those in attendance to have a copy to review, as well as, projecting the plan for all to see.

The floor was opened to those who wished to make a statement. There were three (3) members of the community that spoke during the hearing that were signed in on the official sign-in sheet. Joe Taylor, Lou Quillen, and Alicia Holbrook. All three of these community members spoke towards the same subject of wanting the board to consider building a new elementary school out in the county on the old Lynn Elementary property. The consideration would be due to bus ride times and other reasons.

RECOMMENDATIONS

It is recommended that the new District Facility Plan developed by the <u>Greenup County Board of Education</u> Local Planning Committee and adopted by the <u>Greenup County</u> Board of Education be approved as the District Facility Plan for the <u>Greenup County</u> School District. A copy of the new plan is attached.

Respectfully submitted,



Greenup County Schools

The best choice for your education, the best choice for our future.

45 Musketeer Drive Greenup, KY 41144 606.473.9819 Fax: 606.473.5710 Sherry Horsley, Superintendent

Scott Burchett, District Representative as Hearing Officer

cc:

Public Hearing Agenda

Planning File

Attachments: Greenup County School District Facility Plan

*This document is presented to KDE as submitted by the district-appointed hearing officer.